
 

Tasmanian Housing Strategy 
GPO Box 65 
HOBART TAS 7001 
 

Via email: tasmanianhousingstrategy@homes.tas.gov.au 
 
3 July 2023 
 
Dear Housing Strategy Team 
 
For many years we have been working with the Tasmanian Government on short term rental 
accommodation (STRA) – from the early days of the Government thinking through the mechanism 
for data collection, the implementation of regulations, through to now being able to consider the 
sector from the broader perspective of the current housing challenges.    
 
I have spoken publicly and in many letters and submissions about the great example Tasmania 
has set in ensuring that it develops policy positions and regulatory mechanisms for the STRA 
sector based on actual data and analysis. In our view, the draft Housing Strategy is of a similar 
high standard.  
 
Our goal in working with Governments around Australia has always been to find the right balance 
between the benefits of STRA against the issues that have been raised including impacts on 
availability of social and affordable housing. In our letter responding to the Housing Strategy 
Discussion Paper (dated 28 September 2022 and attached to this letter for ease of reference), we 
outlined key pieces of information and data on the STRA collected over decades of experience 
from working in the sector. These points remain relevant as the Government progresses towards 
finalising the Housing Strategy.  
 
In specific response to the Draft Housing Strategy consultation, we make the following additional 
comments: 
 

• The four key themes of the Strategy are well designed and considered. We support the 
balanced presentation of the individual issues related to the themes and in particular the 
considerations around STRA. We do reiterate though, the importance of recognising that 
there is an ongoing mismatch between the dwellings that qualify as affordable and the 
majority of homes that are used for STRA. We note that the current wording in the 

strategy document around ’exploring options to balance its [STRAs] impact on rental 
vacancy rates’ can be easily misconstrued, leading people to misunderstand that STRA 
has a significant impact on the availability of social and affordable housing options. As 
demonstrated by the Tasmanian Government’s data set and as outlined in our earlier 
letter, this is not an accurate understanding of the STRA sector.  To minimise the potential 
for this misunderstanding and to ensure that the solutions in the strategy match the goals, 

we suggest a minor word change to ’exploring options to balance ANY impact on rental 
vacancy rates’.   

• Under theme three – People at the centre, the topic of safety is presented with a  
particular focus on importance of programs that provide shelter accommodation or rapid 
rehousing for vulnerable families needing larger homes. This is an area where we believe 
the STRA sector may be able to assist and we make the offer for further discussions on 
this topic.  
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We value our engagement with the Tasmanian Government and look forward to this continuing 
as you work to finalise the Strategy and then begin its implementation. We would be pleased to 
discuss the STRA sector with you at any time. Please feel free to get in touch with me (on +61 428 
933 130 or via ecurry@expediagroup.com).  
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Eacham Curry 
Director, Government & Corporate Affairs | Expedia Group 
Level 17, 1 Martin Place, Sydney, NSW 2000 
P: +61 (0) 2 8090 6600 | M: +61 (0) 428 933 130 
E: ecurry@expediagroup.com 
 
Attachment A: Expedia letter regarding the Tasmanian Housing Discussion Paper, dated 28 
September 2022.  
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